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In This Issue...

On June 8, an elderly gentleman came to 
the shelter and explained that three feral 
cats had given birth in his shed and he had 
more than a dozen kittens to surrender.  He 
had captured the kittens and kept them 
in his garage so they wouldn’t be feral 
like their mothers.  We offered the good 
Samaritan information on our low-cost 

spay/neuter program and were impressed by his efforts 
to capture the kittens, feed and take care of them until they were old enough to find 
homes.  

As he walked out to get the kittens, I thought there must be some mistake when he 
opened the trunk of his car.  What he pulled out was a large cage of panting, soaking 
wet and some collapsed kittens.

You see, on June 8 it was 93 degrees and the good Samaritan had approximately a 
20-minute drive to the Humane Society.  On a 93-degree day, the interior of a car can 
reach over 125 degrees within 20 minutes.  The trunk averages 20 degrees hotter as it is 
an enclosed space and the exhaust system is in close proximity.  

The kittens were suffering from hyperthermia and clearly in distress.  Their temperatures 
were over 105 degrees, they were soaking wet from the condensation of hyperventilating 
during their ride and some had collapsed.  We immediately brought them into the 
veterinary room, placed the cage in front of a fan and started working quickly as there 
were 14 of them!  Initially they received subcutaneous fluids and got a quick exam, 
then were placed in a cool cage with ice packs, food and water.  After all of them were 
stabilized, we went to work treating fleas and ear mites and administering vaccines.

Of course, I also took some time to speak with the good Samaritan.  He said he initially 
got some cardboard boxes and placed the kittens in them, but they kept escaping so 
a friend lent him a wire cage.  The cage wouldn’t fit in the car so he placed it into the 
trunk and turned the air conditioning on, not realizing the cool air didn’t reach the 
trunk.  I gently explained that the kittens’ condition was guarded and some might not 
make it.  I also told him that although his intentions were good, people get arrested for 
leaving animals in the car and if they do die from hyperthermia, it is a very distressing, 
unpleasant experience.  He was clearly upset and even waited at the shelter until 
we were able to let him know the kittens appeared to be doing very 
well.

Thankfully, the kittens recovered and within a few days were able to 
enter into foster homes.  They are appropriately referred to as the 
“hot kittens” and were given names like Lava, Jalapeno and Scorch.  
Meanwhile, the good Samaritan has made an appointment for the 
stray cats who call his shed home through our low-cost spay/neuter 
program.

– By Sarah Madaio, DVM

Hot Kittens!

Save the Date...

Art saves animals 
Thursday, October 6
5:30-8:30pm 
The Arts Center of the Capital 
Region, Troy
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The phrase “endless summer” conjures images of surfers 
walking into the sunset with no plans other than to come 
back tomorrow for another beautiful day as the perfect 
weather continues seemingly forever.  In an animal shelter, 
that same phrase conjures images of a continuous stream 
of young abandoned animals coming into our care in a 

line that seemingly goes on forever.

As you read this, we are approaching the end of summer on the calendar, but 
summer continues at the Humane Society with large numbers of cats, kittens, dogs 
and puppies entering every day.  Recently we had one day when we took in over 
40 animals.  As I write this we have over 530 animals in our care, with 157 of those 
animals in foster homes -- a record for us.

While I am happy we have more foster homes than ever, I wish we didn’t need them.  
This year we have taken in almost 20% more animals than we did last year by this 
time.  As people question their future and money gets tighter, many cannot continue 
to care for their pets.  For others, the decision to acquire more pets and care for them 
for their remaining lives requires more thought than in the past.

At the same time, we are working diligently to address the problem.  The number 
of spay and neuter surgeries we have provided to the pets of low-income people 
has more than doubled and  continues to rise.  We recently received a grant from 
the John A. & Jane T. Weiderhold Foundation to purchase additional spay and 
neuter surgical equipment, so our capacity to provide more surgical procedures has 
increased dramatically.  

As I have mentioned before, we also received a grant earlier in the year from the 
Assemblyman Bob Reilly Salary Fund to provide free spay/neuter surgeries for feral 
cats in Colonie.  We continue to provide services from that grant.  

Still, we need to do more.  The numbers of animals in need continues to grow and 
our resources are not growing in pace with them.  We will continue doing everything 
we can for every animal in need, but we need our community’s support for our life-
saving mission.  Thank you!

From the Director

Executive Director Brad 
Shear and Bastian, his cat
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125th Anniversary Edition
(Ready to ship in October)

Start your holiday shopping early!  All the cutest pets to enjoy and share all 
year long for only $10.00 per copy (plus shipping).

Please visit 
mohawkhumane.org for 
an order form.  Also avail-
able in our main lobby.

All proceeds benefit the 
Mohawk Hudson Humane 
Society.

2012 Cutest Pets Photo Calendar



Your children want a puppy.  No, they are begging for a puppy.  But are you, the adult in the household, ready for a dog?

Having a dog is a commitment 24/7.  Will your schedule allow time for caring and training a new family member?  Will you have time to 
strictly supervise your children and your new puppy?  Is everyone in the household in agreement on getting a dog?  Are you ready for a 
long-term commitment of 12 to 15 years?  If the answer to all those questions is yes, here are some tips to help your children and dog live 
in a safe environment.

Children should learn how to pet the puppy calmly -- no need to grab, poke or pull.  There should be no running, leaping 
or screaming around the puppy.  This behavior will only entice your puppy to play inappropriate games by chasing and pulling at 
clothes.

Puppies explore the world with their mouths; their teeth will touch your skin.  Children can find this frightening, 
but it is part of puppyhood.  With appropriate chew toys, and appropriate playmates of the four-footed variety, your puppy can 
ease though this stage and be taught how to use his mouth appropriately.  If you are unsure how to proceed, seek guidance from 
a professional dog trainer who practices humane methods.

The puppy’s crate is his “room” -- his place to sleep, eat and have quiet time.

Encourage your children to become involved in training the puppy.  Teaching tricks is a wonderful way for a child 
and dog to develop a trusting bond.  As I write this, I’m looking forward to participating in an educational program on puppies at a 
4-H camp.  These children bring their own dogs to camp and have worked all year long with their dogs.  Throughout the years I’ve 
seen such wonderful relationships between the children and their dogs; there is a mutual respect.  Start training early and get your 
puppy on the right track.

Management is a must.  An infant crawling on the floor is not a play toy for the puppy, nor is the puppy a toy for your child.  All 
children visiting should be shown how to greet the puppy, and the puppy at the same time should be learning how to greet people 
politely by keeping four feet on the ground.   A nine-week-old puppy is not going to know how to do this automatically.  We need 
to teach him, as we teach our children.  Until he learns, we need to gently put a finger in his collar as each child approaches slowly 
and allows the puppy to sniff his or her hands.  An open hand, palm upward, allows the puppy to have a treat without using his 
teeth on fingers.

Children should not be expected to be sole caretaker of the puppy.  Adults in the household should supervise the 
care of the puppy each and every day.  Acknowledge when your child offers to change the water bowl, brush the puppy or takes 
the puppy for a walk.  A child may be too young to do some of these tasks on her own, but with your help she will learn a sense of 
responsibility for caring for another family member.

Puppies keep us busy.  If you still want a dog, but feel a puppy may be a bit too time consuming, consider an adult dog.  Training will still be 
necessary but the mouthing stage will be over, and more than likely the dog will be housetrained.

When considering an adult, take your children with you when selecting the dog.  How does the dog react to your children?  Does she move away 
and prefer not to be touched?  Perhaps this dog had a bad experience with a child and is now afraid.  Is she eager to spend time around your 
children?  You want a dog who is comfortable with all family members.

By following these few guidelines, your family and dog should have a very happy relationship for years to come.
3

Kids and Puppies
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Trainer’s 
Corner   		    

(518) 495-7387
Hemlock Hollow LLC 

www.hemlockhollowdogtraining.com

By Christine Danker, CPDT

Chris Danker, CPDT, has over four decades of 
showing and handling her own dogs as well as 

dogs for clients. Participating in many venues, 
Chris has handled dogs to multiple National and 

Regional Specialty wins, and over 70 titles in 
obedience, agility and conformation.  She is active 
in pet therapy with her own dogs. Chris is a Canine 
Good Citizen (CGC) and Therapy Dog International 

(TDI) evaluator.

Chris is now teaching classes and workshops  
at the Humane Society.  Check our website  

www.mohawkhumane.org for  
the latest dates and times.
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If you, or a group or organization to which you belong, 
would like to organize a drive or help sort, please contact 
Volunteer Manager Jennifer Haraburda at (518) 434-
8128 ext. 212 or volunteers@mohawkhumane.org for 
information. 

Then there are the community 
organizations and companies 
that organize donation drives, 
collecting dollars and goods to 
help care for the animals, and 
those that host off-site adoption 
events to help raise awareness 
and find new homes for our 
cats and dogs.  Many thanks to 
Coldwell Banker, Curtis Lumber 
and Pet-a-Palooza, Fed Ex, 1st 
New York Federal Credit Union, 
TD Bank and Dogs and Divas, 
Bark in the Park with the Tri-City 
ValleyCats and so many more who helped us make great 
matches between people and pets!  “Thank you” does not 
seem big enough to express just how important you are to 
our efforts, so perhaps a happy face will say it better. 

We deeply appreciate those who 
make things happen for our animals!

We’d like to send our thanks to those who collect and sort bottles 
for our Empties for Animals program, like Community Resource 
Federal Credit Union, Siemens and the third graders at Harmony Hill 
Elementary School in Cohoes (who collected over 26,000 bottles and 
cans!), to name just a few.  What a great way to have some fun and 
help raise funds for the Society.  We can always use more bottles and 
cans and more people to help us sort them.  Did you know we make 
eight cents per can/bottle because of how we sort?

You Make It Happen!

thank
you!

In Honor Of...

Cynthia Apuzzo
   Lisa Tice
Chris Barvoets
   Patricia McGuire
Victor Botti
   Kim Rose
Bill Casey
   Judith Cornell
Carol Charton
   Lori Fitzsimmons
Steve & Connie 
Clemens
   A. William & Eleanore  
      Komdat
Cindy Cullen
   Jordan Lisella
Patty Donnan
   Gloria Purinton &  
       Trish Peterson
John Ebersole

   

   Debra Kauffman
Brittany Edwards
   Beverly Oakes
Emee & Stella
   Maureen Smith
Emmalee
   Rachel Riemann
   Caitlin Stein-Miner
Lauren Fortna
   Tatsuki Matsuyama
Reed Fraser, Tessa  
Hickey & Gen  
Stinson
   Wendy Corrigan
   Julianne DeRubertis
   John Hickey
   Andrea Paone
   Alexandra Preuss
   Lynn Stackrow
   Laurie Stowell
T. J. Hart
   Joyce Neary
Honey

   

   Patricia Freese
Joshua Kahn
   Allegra Wu
Denise LaGrange
   Robin Sobol
Ron Lanzetta
   Bill & Betty Casey
MHHS and the 
Tornado Dogs
   David Kozakiewicz
MHHS staff and    
volunteers who care  
for, protect and love  
animals
   Amanda Talar
Betsey Miller
   Sheila Healy
Miss Mary & Linda  
Lou and Friends
   Linda Harrison
Munchkin & Iggy
   Nancy Farley
Kelly Munkwitz

   Noelle Kinsch &  
       Darius Shahinfar
John Murphy, Jr.
   Graham Murphy
Alexander Pause
   Mary Walczyk
Ellen Prendergast
   Nancy Andrews
Natalie Puccio
   Rosemarie Melius
Rachel
   Janet & Larry Flynn
Janice Ronner
   John Gildea
Normagene Rossman
   Kristen Giroux
Tom Rossman
   Kristen Giroux
Sammi
   Catherine Colasurdo
Max Sharp
   Susan Sharp
Sophie
   Sarah & Howie       
       Goldstein
Team Doppelgangers

   Austin Rowland
Keith Terry
   Janine Neal
Ruth Ward & Frank 
Russo
   Margaret & Michael  
       Bosanko
   Rose Grignon
   Caryl Kane
   Melissa Volsky
Mary Williams
   Sherri Kramerson
Fred & Olga Winsor
   Donna & Peter Kurz
Maggie Zandt
   Monique Sagle
Wanda 
Zygmuntowicz
   Sandra Fox



Vet’s Corner
By Sarah Madaio, DVM

Occasionally we send out a note to our email list requesting help with a special animal who needs above-and-beyond 
care.  Thankfully, we have supporters whose generosity is also above and beyond!  The fund which we have designated 
to represent these animals is called the Guardian Angel Fund and it has assisted countless animals since I started working 
at MHHS.  While you usually get to read a story about how we helped a dog like Molly the Golden Retriever or Lilly the 
Sheltie, there are also cats who have been helped that you should know about.

This story starts like most others at MHHS, with animals being dropped off to be put up for adoption.  Since it was February 
11, we were preparing for Valentine’s Day and named this handsome black cat and his tortoiseshell sister Valentine and 
Heart.  Unfortunately, after not being adopted for several weeks, the two kitties became sick with upper respiratory 
infection (URI) and moved into our cat infirmary.  One of our dedicated foster parents, Barb McNamee, had liked the kitties 
from the first time she had met them and volunteered to foster them until they became well enough for adoption again.

Approximately two weeks after she began fostering this sweet duo, Barb brought them back to the shelter as they 
appeared much better but she had some concerns about the way Valentine was breathing.  Barb described him as 
“breathing with more of an effort and sometimes his sides heaved in and out.”  Although I could hear his heart and lung 
sounds well, we discussed the possibility of getting a radiograph (x-ray) done.  Barb brought Valentine to Bloomingrove 
Veterinary Hospital where Dr. David Stone saw him immediately and performed a radiograph, giving us a generous 
discount.  We were surprised to see that Valentine had pulmonary edema (fluid in the lungs), and it was a severe case.  In 

fact, from the look of the radiograph, we were surprised that he wasn’t doing much 
worse than he appeared to be!  

When he returned to the shelter, Barb and I discussed 
his prognosis, which seemed poor.  It is always 
important to listen to the person who knows the 
animal best, and in this case it was Barb.  We decided 
to treat Valentine with Lasix to try to decrease the fluid 
he had accumulated and help him breathe better.  
Surprisingly, Valentine made it through the night and 
continued to let us know he was still engaged in living 
his life by eating, drinking and interacting with people, 
as well as other cats.

The Guardian Angel Fund had some funds available, 
so we decided to bring Valentine to Upstate Veterinary 
Clinic where he saw a cardiologist, Dr. Cassidy 

Sedacca.  What Dr. Sedacca 
uncovered was our worst fear:  Valentine had 
significant enlargement of his heart wall, 
called hypertrophic cardiomyopathy.  The 
ultrasound findings along with his blood 
work suggested that the enlarged heart may be due to lymphoma, or in words that we can all associate with, heart cancer.  
What Barb heard was “worst fear, cancer, 1-3 months, quality of life,” which are words we all dread hearing about our pets.  
What Valentine must have heard was “Blah blah blah” as he surprised us all by continuing to thrive at Barb’s home!

If we hadn’t had the funds from our Guardian Angel Fund, I am sure Valentine would have passed away in March when 
he was in respiratory distress.  Luckily, this kitty was able to obtain a diagnosis, which has helped him have a good quality 
of life. With the help of the Guardian Angel Fund and all those who have helped Valentine along the way, we continue to 
monitor his condition and keep him comfortable in Barb’s home, where he is happy and safe.

Valentine

5

The funds from our 
Guardian Angel Fund really 
gave Valentine the quality 
of life he deserved.

“

”
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Neither torrential rain nor near-gale-force winds could keep us from our destination:  the second annual Paws in the Park Walk and 
Community Day at The Crossings on Saturday, June 11.  Over 200 people were there to walk in the rain, and our intrepid volunteers and 
staff helped keep a grip on the tents!  Many thanks to Grand Marshal Marci Natale of WRGB CBS6 and her dogs Roxie and Sergio, and to 
Grand Central Station for songs like “Raindrops Keep Fallin’ on My Head” to keep us all in the mood.  The ValleyCats’ SouthPaw and the 
Albany Devils’ Devil Dawg were both on hand to cheer the walkers on to the finish.  Despite the weather, we were able 
to raise over $42,000.  

A great round of applause and thanks to our hardworking and dedicated volunteers who made everything work smoothly 
and kept a sense of humor all morning long.  And, a very special thanks to our generous sponsors and vendors:  All Dawgs 
Training Services, AT&T, Bark Busters of Upstate New York, Coppola Design, Chris White the Dog Walker, F.A.B. Pet Things, 
Hunde Haus, Konyn Jewelry Creations, The Lazy Dog Cookie Company, Metroland, NEADS.org, Our Towne Rensselaer 
County, Photo Creations by Mary Pace, Rescue Me Dog Treats, Sandra O’Donnell Dog Coats, Shampoodle, Shawna’s Dogs 
Doggy Daycare, TD Bank and Time Warner Cable.

Our top fundraisers were team Save-a-Bull with $5,557 and individual Libby Post with $2,516.  Congratulations and a big 
“thanks” to them!  Who will win the trophies next year? 

We do know that thanks to everyone who participated, volunteered and pledged to this year’s Paws in the Park, our 
animals are the true winners.  Thanks to all for an amazing second year, and here’s to a dry, sunny day and a fantastic walk 
in 2012!  

 
In February MHHS staff and volunteers met to get our new pit bull 
program off the ground.  After much deliberation on names -- there 
were so many to choose from -- Save-A-Bull was born!  

Tara Hanby, a veteran volunteer and foster parent, said, “It’s been my 
goal for quite a while to help start a pit bull awareness and advocacy 
program at MHHS.  Last year I began the necessary research and 
legwork to do it, and in January I pulled together a group of people 
who share my love of pit bulls and see the need, as I do, to help the 
breed.”

The mission of the Save-a-Bull program is to reshape 
misperceptions regarding pit bulls, educate the public about 
what wonderful pets they can be, promote spay/neuter and 
training programs, and ultimately reduce the number of pit 
bulls that end up in shelters.  The average pit bull stays at the 
shelter twice as long as other dogs before finding a home (an 
average of 30 days for pit bulls, versus 15 days for other breeds).  

To date, Save-A-Bull has created a brochure to promote the 
program, scheduled low-cost spay and neuter surgeries for area 
pit bulls, held pit bull adoption events and vaccination clinics, 
and raised almost $6,000 for the MHHS annual Paws in the Park 
walk.

For more information on how to promote, donate to 
or volunteer with Save-A-Bull, please email saveabull@
mohawkhumane.org.

Save-A-Bull  

Paws in the Park
Walkin’ in the Rain





After reading an article about the tornado dogs that were brought up from 
the South, we decided we would make the trip from Saratoga Springs to the 
Mohawk Hudson Humane Society.  It didn’t take long before we spotted Skye, 
the cutest little furball we had ever seen. We couldn’t actually meet her until 
the next morning, but we knew immediately that she was going to be a part 
of our family. 

After a sleepless night, we made the trip back the next morning to MHHS to 
meet Skye.  When we finally got to meet her, she was the sweetest, happiest 
little girl we had ever seen.  

Skye’s new name is Bailey and she is the sweetest little girl ever. The whole 
family has fallen in love with her and she has brightened our home with her 
sweet little face and her wonderful personality.  She is a perfectly mannered girl 

who loves to get her belly rubbed.  She loves her nightly walks and romping around with her new brother, Max. 

Bailey has found her forever home and we don’t know what we ever did without her. Thank you so much, Mohawk Hudson 
Humane Society, for opening your doors to our wonderful new little girl, and thank you for everything you do to give so many 
wonderful animals a second chance.  

Also a very special thank you to the caring, generous lady who made it possible for Skye and all the other animals to have a 
second chance in this area by transporting them out of the tornado-ridden South. Your generosity will never be forgotten!

– The Baitinger Family

Happy  Tails Skye

Mohawk Hudson Humane Society goes Mobile
Over the past few months we have brought numerous dogs in need, like Skye, to the Humane Society from other parts of the 
country.  We are lucky to be part of a community that cares enough for animals to come forward and open their homes to pets 

in need.  The animals we transferred from other shelters were in dire circumstances and facing 
euthanasia within just a few days, if not sooner.

Under normal circumstances, shelters are inundated with 
animals and have few adopters.  When disaster strikes, such 
as the string of tornadoes that struck the Southeast, animals 
quickly run out of options.

Like Skye, most of the dogs transferred to us quickly found 
good, loving homes.  In other cases, dogs needed extensive 
and expensive medical assistance before becoming available 
for adoption.  Six of the dogs brought in had heartworm, 
which takes months to treat and costs hundreds of dollars.  
Those are just a few of the dogs that needed medical care 
once they arrived.

While we always want to help animals in need wherever they 
may be, we never turn away a local animal to make space for 
animals from other regions.  Only when we have available 
kennels do we take animals from outside of our community 
to give them new hope for life and a home.



Tribute gifts listed here were received 4/1/11 – 7/15/11.   
More recent tributes will appear in future editions.tributes

In Memory Of... 

Nino Abate
   Joy Centofanti
Albert Harold Adams
   Financial Accounting Foundation
Agnes & George
   Maureen Smith
John, Margaret, Tim & Happy  
   Albert
   Pam Holcomb
Alexander the Great
   Lynne Kaiser
All our precious departed friends
   JoAnn Campbell
Carol Anderson
   Barbara McNamee
Angus
   Dawn Giles
Annie
   Doris Corbett
Alice Arcello
   Debra Bennett
   Lawrence & Frances Bollman
   Linda Dollase
   Debbie Lebrecht, Eleanor  
       Hotaling, Barbara Simms &  
       Thomas Hotaling
   NYS OGS Bureau of Parking  
       Services
   Tricia Sigsworth
   Ellen & Jim Spencer
   Dorothy Takach
   Western Building Restoration Co.  
       (J.D., Ron, Kelly & Walter)
David Arpin
   Donna Arpin
   Sally Benigni
   Maureen Bracken
   Shannon Casso
   Ngoc-Thom Huynh Dang
   Friends at AFLAC
   Jules Goldberg
   William Grattan
   Kathy Kearsing
   Thomas Lemme
   Theresa Maiello
   Miazga Family
   David & Marcia Molesky
   Helen Molesky
   Kevin Molesky
   Norton Mexican Bowling League
   Lynne O’Donnell
   Darlene Reichard
   Margaret Reiner
   Charlene Schwab
   Sunmark FCU - Glenville Branch
   Sunmark FCU Employees
   Sunmark FCU Home Equity Dept.
   Sunmark Friends - Tayna, Jodie  
      & Nikki
   Valerie Wasial
   Edward Waugh
   Betty Zeccola
Curtis Ashline
   Nancy & Stephen Linehan
   Andrea Small
Bailey
   Mary Ann Rosenzweig
Jean Balashek
   Corianna Thompson
Norma Baldani-Demaios
   Tod Butler
   Marilyn & Len Frankel
   Joseph Lupsha
   Marie Parkin
   K. Perumal, MD
   Doris Riberdy
   Peter Roffman
   Josephine Ryan
   Vivian Walworth
Ben Barrett
   Gretchen LaFleur
Kyle Batchelor
   Amanda Boisvert
Benji & Alex 
   Helene Kruse
Leslie Bernard
   Adrian Dortic
Louise Betlejeski
   Cecelia Buckner Bouma

   
 

   Diggs Family
   Russ & Shirley Herchenroder
   NYS OPRHP Co-workers - T. Fitte,  
       M. Peckham, D. Macy,  
       C. Reaves, J. Bonafide,  
       L. Christopher
   Joseph & Julia Topka
Michael Betor, Sr.
   Diane Pangburn
Bo
   Linda Taylor
Boots
   Kathy Van Pelt
William Brennan, Sr.
   Louis & Felicia Adams
   Charles & Ann Dix
   Nora & Susan Dwyer
Brewster
   Paul & Jean Finnegan
Roseanne Bruno
   Norman Morand
Buck
   Charles Kennedy
Budwinkle
   Maureen Seidel
Bugs
   Joanne Owens
Anna Callendar
   Mary Savage
Matthew Canfield
   Helene Antonelli
   Karla Armstrong
   Janice Bell
   Mary Grace Caola
   Dianne Carley
   James & Norma Cowie
   John & Ellen Davidson
   Marcia DeKalb
   Mary Delory
   Julie Francisconi
   Rebecca Freedman
   Sarah & Howie Goldstein
   Sandra Heath
   Eileen Hemming
   Matthew Kirtoglou & Pete  
        Mahoney
   Alexi & Betty Lekkas
   Mark & Jane Levine
   Joanne Malpass-Grant
   Rich & Mary Marriner
   Kathleen Matthews
   Michael & Debra McCallen
   Sarkis Mihranian
   Mary & Tony Montepare
   Patricia Mullin
   Judy Murray
   NYS Dept. of Labor -  
        Registration Section
   Patrick & Janice O’Malley
   PEF Division 202
   Kelly Ryan
   Rose Ryan
   Samaritan Hospital Medical  
        Imaging Dept.
   Francine Smith
   Jean Temple
   Mary Turino
   Margaret Wilson
Toby Carrozza
   Seton Health Physical Therapy  
       Friends
Joseph Caruso
   Stephen & Nancy Caruso
   Mark Colozza
   Paul Devaren
   Charles & Palma Dougherty
   Foxcroft Academy Faculty & Staff
   Thomas & Mary Frederick
   Deborah Gall
   Chuck Henderson
   Merle Jones
   Velma Jones 
  William Pringle 
   Ted’s Floor Covering, Inc.
   Towne Decorators
Casey Kitty
   Kim Sigond
Charlie
   Nancy Rockefeller
Virginia Christian
   Kathryn Helen Ryan

Clara
   Sandra Hayden
Cody, Teagan & Brandie
   Lynne Landrigan
Veronica Coffey
   Carl & Anita Johns
   Phyllis Shaw
   Taft Elementary School Friends
David Connors
   Laura Snell
Cosmo
   Laurel Plante
Margaret Cullen Clark
   Diane & Bob Freer
Helen Cuozzo
   Joe Rubino
Sean Curran
   Arbor Hill Benevolent Fund
   Theodore & Thelma Drew
   Elizabeth Flanagan
   Chris Garrison
   William Gerard
   Sue & Jack Kane
   George & Merril-Lee Lenegar
   David & Marie Mahar
   Myers Sunshine Fund
   Patrick Robertson
   Joan & Richard Tatro
   Theresa Taylor
   Kathleen Ziobrowski
Joaquin DaCosta Gomez
   Patricia Golas
Patricia DeBonis
   Joy Bassett
   Mary Bechard
   Amy Kline Minick
   Kevin Lewsey
   Catherine Nieckarz
Marjorie Delaney
   Isabelle Carey
   David, Anna & Henry Gadomski
   Peter Spitalny & Family
   Elaine & Walter Spoor
William Delaney
   Susan Mackay
   John Yanas
William & Marjorie Delaney
   Carol Greene
Dexter
   George & Marilyn Clark
Walter DiStefano
   A. Colarusso & Son, Inc.
   Albany Country Club
   David & Tammy Apkarian
   Susan & Floyd Barwig
   Bonded Concrete Inc.
   Susan Burt
   Callanan Industries, Inc.
   Steve & Angel Christenson
   Thomas & Nancy Clemente
   Gael & Karen Coakley
   Ruth DeBrock, Bill & Mary  
        DeBrock and Robert DeBrock
   Dennis McKenna, MD and AMC  
        Dept. of Epidemiology
   Patrick DiCerbo
   Ann DiStefano
   Jacqueline DiStefano,  
       John & Suzanne Steele and  
       Jim & Kimberly Steele
   Jeff DiStefano
   Susan DiStefano
   Division of Legal Affairs Sunshine  
        Fund
   Economy Paving Co., Inc.
   Ed Shill - QCI Asset Management,  
        Inc.
   Thomas Fitzgerald
   Marc & Elisa Futia 
   Derek Giuliano & Nicole LaReau 
   Bridget & Douglas Gustafson
   Rick Houldsworth
   Michael & Ellie Ingalsbe
   Linda Isabelle
   Teri Kleinmann & Joel Howard, III
   Richard Leithiser
   Barb & John Malfetano
   D. Kirk Morgan
   Peter O’Brien
   Ann Marie Olsen-Geitner
   Lynn & Bill Pauquette
   Eugene & Leona Mae Petramale

   

   Phoenix Development &  
        Construction, Inc.
   School Two Staff
   Gloria & Bob Schreiner
   Peter Spitalny & Family
   Edwin & Florence Springstead
   Teal Becker & Chiaramonte CPAs
   Tully Rinckey PLLC
   Upstate Infectious Diseases  
        Associates Physicians & Staff
   Patricia Wheeler
Dixie May
   Lora Wesner
Dixie
   Kathryn Tarentino
Doughboy
   Joseph Podeszwa
Kenneth Drautz
   Caroline Street School
   Pat & Tom Cehowski
   Jennifer Curtis
   Michael Dawkins
   Jermain Presbyterian Women
   Janice Logan
   Maple Avenue Sunshine Club
   Millstone Cottages Friends &  
        Neighbors
   Monette Family
   Sue & Jack Wolslegel
Marilyn “Mickie” Dufresne
   Tiffany Wilkins
Missy Dustin
   Jim & Charlene Cooper
Helen Edwards
   Fred & Jane Muhlfelder
Kiwi Ellis
   Ed Ellis
Emily
   Jacqueline Nardacci
Emma
   John Harden
Eris
   Jean O’Hara
Edwin Ferreria
   John Harden
Matthew Fitzsimmons
   Joy Bassett
   Betsy Cronin
   E. Stewart Jones Law Firm
   Nels Fugelsang
   Joseph Geiger
   Barry & Alison Goodman
   Tod Tanis
   Carolyn Vielkind
   Charline Vielkind
Joan Fogarty
   Helen & Ronald Veiga
Constance Foley
   Helen, Keith & Cheryl Carroll
   Salvatore & Marylyn Praga
   Sandra VanAuken
Raphael Fori
   Coeymans Fire Company Ladies  
        Auxiliary
Susan Fraley
   Alison Munday
Lucy French
   Sarah Atkinson
   Jean & John Carlino
   Gregg Countryman
   Mary Gromacki & Lynne Lemanski
   Patricia Metzler
   Evelyn Morris
   Susan & Edward Price
   Marie Purtell
Fritzie
   Stephen & Nancy Layne
Marci Ellen Frosch
   Mark & Sherrie Shuket
Gabriella
   Lucas & Jen Petruzzini
Gabrielle & Roscoe
   Anna T. Ross
Casmir Galka
   Marcy Auerbach
   Stephanie Davis
   Melinda Feuerstadt
   Gary Guckemus
   NYS Dept. of Taxation & Finance  
        Audit Division
   Edward Pontacoloni
   Richard & Christine Pufpaff
   Andrew Stewart

Jill Garfoli-Alderman
   Margaret & Rick Hyde
Garrett
   Anita & John Stotts
Marguerite Gaynor
   John Harden
Denise Giordano
   JoAnne & Frank Brady
   Jean Brennan
   Cora Brown
   Richard Brown
   P. Coneys, M. Bartholomew,  
        M. Harris, B. Patenaude,  
        S. Collins, Q. Trask, G. Gloak
   Dennis & Deborah Davis
   Michael Finnerty
   Katherine Fitzgerald
   Bob & JoAnn Gatzen
   GTECH Corporation
   Barbara Hess
   Mark Hess
   Frank Kilinski
   Beth Kost
   Kitty Lerin
   Matthew Mansfield
   Gordon Medenica
   Ellen Mindel
   NYS Lottery Western Regional  
        Office
   Kim O’Rourke
   Jenny Quirk
   Denise Smith & Joseph Bonkoski
   Mary Walczyk
Spider Gordon
   Michele Rodin
Stuart Graham
   AD1 Friends of Jul Graham
   Joan & Ed Brett
   Beverly Cooper
   Susan & Steven Goss
   Kevin Graham
   Iris & Jared Lewis and  
       Jerry & Lisa Graham
   Hazel Tishcoff
Mary Gray
   Margot Scott
Nicole Grieves
   Karen Aveyard
   George & Joyce Bouchard
   Gabbie Dotterweich
   Joyce Finkelmeier
   Susan Flanders
   Judy & Bill Guilbo
   Brian Mans
   Laura Mulvihill
   Karen Nadeau
   NYS Dept. of Health - EPIC  
        Program
   NYS Thruway Authority Friends  
        and Co-workers of Don Grieves
   Anna Olmsted
   Karen & John Plekan
   Donna Ross
   Karen Savage
   Wayne & Cynthia Schneider
   Carol Stephens
   Edwin Stevens, III & Janet Houck
   Michael Wolfe
   Melissa Woodard
Tess Griffith
   Mary Griffith 
Guinness
   Tom & Kathryn Frederick
Priscilla Gullo
   JoAnn Gullo
Diane Hale
   Debra Ellis
Helen Hamilton
   Renee Wolfman
Angel Henkes
   Diane Davison
Heidi Hepp
   Richard Sousie
Charles Herman
   Beverly Herman
Patricia Hicks
   Dorothy Nichols
   Ted & Joyce Romanowski
   Donna Sabatino and Mr. & Mrs.  
       Philip Laraway
   Dawn Weatherholtz
Hoffman/Trapp Family
   Mary Ellen Hoffman
Lynn Hopwood
   Herb & Karen Armstrong



   Joan Arthur Miano
   John & Christine Burstein
   Virginia Dover
   Bob & Ruth Gallagher
   Joyce Gergich
   Joan Gross & Bob Carpenter
   Shirley Gully
   Gayle Hinsdill
   Mary Jankowski
   Shawna Lambert
   Harvey & Karen Linn
   Mary Alice O’Brien
   Allen Schwartz
Holly Howell
   Marcia Dillon
Indy
   Patricia Smith
Jack
   Cindy Stark
Tyler Jarosz
   ACPHS Finance Dept.
   Robert Adams & Kate Murray
   Kelly, Dan & Kristen Benoit
   Jessica Betke
   Ned & Lynne Connally
   Pamela Cross
   Nancy Crucetti
   Jamie Deats
   Daniel Doran
   Faith Lutheran Church Dinner  
       Club
   Mike, Kim, Aubrey & Dory  
       Fitzpatrick
   George Goodwin
   Leslie & Lorraine Gould
   Marilyn Hart
   Hoosick Falls Teachers Association
   Michael Judge
   Melissa Lombardo
   Adel Luciano
   Mahar/Wilson Family
   Brenda Martiniano
   Melissa Matthews
   Catherine McCarty & 
       Betty Heitzman
   Colin McCauley & Family
   Mickey & Marilyn McCauley
   Michael & Terry McGuirk
   Cydney Miazga
   Dale Ninivaggi
   Maureen Noonan
   Erin O’Connor & Colleen  
       O’Connor Earley
   Thomas & Mary Pariseau
   James & Karen Porpeglia
   Jack & Kay Quinn
   Raymond & Nadine Santiago
   Kathryn Schongar
   Cara & Jason Scoca
   Joan Shevlin
   Carolyn Smith
   Douglas & Sheila Smith
   Nancy Solomon
   Richard Speidel
   Sarah Stetson 
   Ralph & Karen Tommasino
Susan Jensen Morgan
   Phyllis H. Morgan
June Johnson Pine
   Patricia Golas
Precious Johnson
   Cristina Johnson
Patrick Juliano
   Rosina Ansaldo
   Mara Bardinelli
   Breedlove Land Planning, Inc.
   Marguerite Carpenter
   Tracy & Ed Carusi
   Castleton Boat Club
   Collins Cooper Carusi Architects,  
        Inc.
   David Dejohn
   Suzzett DesPres
   Michael & Evelyn Edmeades
   Cynthia Harms
   Justin & Patricia Jones
   Thomas Juliano & Anne Keen
   Linda & Bruce Kenan and 
       Julie & Steven Kenan
   Kathleen Logan
   Lauren & Tom McGahan
   Joan Myers
Christine Kelly
   Art & Judith Danley
   Patricia Gall

   Pam & Sherry Hayes
   Noelle Kinsch & Darius Shahinfar
   Dr. Rose Lucente
   Michael Lynch
   Linda Nolan
   NYS DOH Friends
   NYS OAG Litigation & Claims  
        Bureaus
   Elaine Peck
   Gerald Rock
   Patrick & Marian Roohan
   Kathy & Alberta Smith
   Pam & Bill Tomaszewski
   Lisa Usher
Mary Kelly
   Elizabeth Lattanzio
Kenny, Chester, Skeetie &   
   Wildflowers
   Elizabeth Alden
Kitty Girl
   Louise Quattrochi
Paul Klym
   Carolyn Abrams
   Nancy Costa
   Karen Cramer
   Michael & Patti Fisher
   Joanne Malpass-Grant
   Carol Mayo
   Patricia Miller
   NYS Workers’ Compensation  
        Board - Data Acquisition/MIS
   Lisa Anne Proskin
   Maureen VerPlanck
   William E. Sheridan, Inc.
Boomerang Kosakoski
   Geri Purcell
Stella Kosier
   Cindy Mischitelli
Eugene Labocetta
   Grace Unser
Lady Girl
   Constance Miller
Morgana Rose Landolfo
   Rosaleen Fisk
Larry
   William Stevens
Bill Lee
   Marion Woodworth
Lemondrop
   Arline Cohen
Joan Lewandowski
   Helen Beaudoin
   Kathleen Campbell
   Feed Ingredient Trading Corp.
   Richard Rogozinski
   Margaret Wojcik
Cortland Litts, Jr.
   Rocky & Diana Cocca
Louie 
   John Broadhurst
Luc
   Kathryn Tarentino
Luigi
   Carrie & Chris Osborn
Luke
   Susan Weber & Mark Bertozzi
Karen Luth
   George & Muriel Herron
Thomas Lynch
   Thomas Barone
Dorothy Madigan
   JoAnne & Mike Canonico
   Edwin Osterhout
Madison
   Linda Harrison
Luba Mahler-Field
   Mark, Frances, Daniel & Joshua  
       Goldberg
Ruth Maney
   Beaudoin Family
Louis Mangine
   All Ways Moving & Storage
   Carol A. Carr
   Gold Service Movers, Inc.
   Lois Maxian
   Grace Neznek and Mr. & Mrs.  
       Daniel Neznek
Pamela Manning
   Betsy Rowe-Manning
Ann Manzer
   NYS Workers’ Compensation  
       Board Friends & Co-workers
   Joseph & Christina Pustay
Eileen Marsh
   Marie Tucker

Murphy Martone
   Robert Pearlroth
Odell Matheny
   Josephine Bruno
   Margaret & Jack Dwyer
   John Granich
   Janice Gravelle & John Rice
   Karen Kettlewell
   Robert Loveland
   Jane Travis
Max
   Pat Thorne
Edna McElheny
   Mary Jo Bashant
Ricky McGorman
   Colleen Gorman & Sharron  
       McOmber
Arthur Micare, Sr.
   Blue Creek Garden Club
Mickey
   Arline Cohen
Matthew Milne
   Dolores Michalski
Molly
   Steven Rider
Mom & Dad
   Mary Ellen Hoffman
Paul & Mary Monaco
   Rosemarie Melius
Morgan
   Wayne & Theresa Wright
Marcia Morrill
   Cindy Morrill
Frieda Morrison
   Dinah Crossway
McKee Morrison
   Ann Lala
Mother Cat
   Mary Nardolillo
Marion Muldoon
   Elizabeth Brown
   Lynn Cordell
   Helen Morris
   Jean Mulligan & Shirley Schmitt
   Michele Williams
My Family & Dusty
   Thomasine Walsh
Bruno Nardacci
   Theresa Farrell 
Virginia Neander
   Albany County Clerk’s Office
   Edward & Mae Caputo
   Richard & Lorraine Comstock
   Helen & Norman Fansler
   Jeff & Carol Tymann
Aanen & Dagmar Nelsen
   Lawrence Boisvert
   Sylvia Hanbury
   Michael Katzer
   Terri & Jim Nowicki
   Susan Shako
   George & Jan Shannon
   Freling Smith & Linda Griffin
   Judith Sook
   William & Anne Teiper
   Keith Traver
Noodles
   Patricia McGuire
Noreen Normile
   Jane Normile
   Dorothy Ryan
   Eileen & Joe Scarchilli
   Jill Shadick
Theresa Norton
   Joan McKeon
Robert O’Neill
   Donna Reuter
Onyx, Tommy & Pepper
   Bonnie & Bob Livingston
P.K.
   Patricia Cumiskey
Hugh Pailley
   Cleda Morgan
Yolanda Paludi Cancio
   Golub Corporation Legal Dept.  
       Friends
Darlene Peat
   Ron & Donna Baker
   Nancy & Alan Baumes
   John & Kasey Blais
   Donna & Bill Bouchard
   Barbara Bradley
   Patricia Clarke
   Donna Clement
   Marguerite & Frank Dinovo

   John & Sandy Farah
   Bruce Geiger
   Jeffrey Handelman
   Frank & Christine Hollendonner
   Howard, Rice, Nemerovski,  
       Canady, Falk & Rabkin
   Michael Judge
   Donata & Henry Klersy
   Mr. & Mrs. David Levy
   J. David Mahoney & Donna  
       Packard-Mahoney
   Mohawk Fine Papers, Inc.
   William & Rose Molloy
   Joyce Nocella
   NYS School Boards Association  
       Staff & Board of Directors
   Dody Owens
   Gregory & Janine Phillips
   Jerry & Kay Robert
   Susan Skinner & Susan Colatosti
   Swimming Friends
   Jean Taylor
   John Taylor
   Larry & Anna Taylor
   Anne Wirtanen
   Elizabeth Wright
   John & Mary Wyatt
Nancy Lee Pederson
   Rev. C. W. & Gail Blacklock
   Patricia Sarnowski
Pepper
   Paul Ladouceur
Peyton
   Kevin & Heather Kelly
Possums hit by a car
   Edwin Taylor
Princess
   Paul & Jean Finnegan
Puggy
   Joan Naylor
Puma Marie 
   Jessica Weaver
Joan Rainey
   Ann Cook
   Alice & Bill Dunne
   Margaret Hems
   Amy Singiser
Ralph & Roberta 
   Shirley Beach
Rock Rapacciuolo
   Vincent Rapacciuolo
Wolfie Raymond
   Carley Murray
William Reith
   Julie Maynes
Ronald Rice
   Betty Rice
Riley Creek
   Debbie & Tom Lomma
Riley
   Emmett & Susan TenBroeck and  
       Phillip
Rocky and all of our fur babies
   Kim Rodriguez
Pat Ruscetta
   Mark & Theresa Mayhew
Sam & Lisa
   Nancy Farley
Sam
   Juliet Turner
Sassy
   Richard & Christine Pufpaff
James Savage
   Mary Savage
William Schwarz, Jr.
   Bill & Sandy Gresser
   Marilyn Reeves
   Margot Scott
   Lois Spinney
Harry Semonchik, Sr.
   Joanne Malpass-Grant
Shadow
   Mary Anne Chiariello
   Joseph & Cynthia Kaiser
Shelby
   Catharine Smith
James Shepherd
   Linda Sendlenski
   Wadhams Enterprises, Inc.
Robert Sherman, Jr.
   John & Leona Mielewski
   Walter & Patricia Schlegel
Jean Ada Silvestri
   Bruni Silvestri, Pina Szpeck &  
       Angie Brady

Simba
   Rutski Family
Jennifer Simpson
   Anne M. Corsale
   Kate Dewald
   William & Sandra Kennedy
   Michael & Kathy Lyman
   Anne Senecal
Harold Smith II
   Andrea & Michela DiCaprio
   Helena Fults
   Laura Malecki
   Jennie Moak-Piazza
   Juanita Sullivan
   Tax Department Friends
Walter Smith
   Farm Family Insurance Companies
Sparky
   Karen Diener
Vincent Spataro
   Paul & Phyllis Cooney
   Mechanicville Retired P.E.A.
Alvin Starin
   Monica Jesmain
Eulalia Stehle
   Michael & Patti Fisher
Sydney
   Penny Schermerhorn
Tara & Fuzzy
   Diane Nagengast
Mildred Taylor
   Edward Babyak
   Marcia Babyak
   R. Carey & Nancy Babyak
   Ron & Donna Baker
   Nancy & Alan Baumes
   Harvey & Marion Dickson
   Conrad Hoffman
   Carol Hume
   Gretchen LaFleur
   Susan Macksey
   Harlan & Lynn Malone
   Dawn Marie Taylor
   Jean Taylor
   Larry & Anna Taylor
   Tibbits Cadets of Troy
Taz
   Tammy Ross
Howard Teal
   Elizabeth Byrne
   Dassie Cholakis
   Norma Coonradt
   Don & Beverly Cullett
   Fonda-Fultonville Middle School  
       Music Dept.
   Elizabeth Hughes
   Irene Hughes
   Betsy Kindlon
   Leisurettes Bowling League
   Dorothy Vanderpool
Karen Tomlinson
   Robert & Joanna Winchester
Tonto
   Harold & Leah Schenkel
Nadia Trinkala
   Stephanie Lloyd
Tucker
   Mary Lee
David Udwary
   Elaine Udwary
Fritzi Van Buren
   Sue & Harold Van Buren
Vinnie
   Dianne Ammerman
Harold “Sonny” Wagar
   Callanan Industries, Inc.
   Joan Casey
   Elaine Herrington
Jack Williams
   Helen Duncan
Sparky Winkler
   Joseph & Sheila Elario
Roman Wynnyk
   Renata Ockerby
Rose Zaccardo
   Richard Zaccardo
Zoe
   Debra Ellis
Pee Wee de Paz
   Joan de Paz

Tributes Continued...

thankyou!


